## ARCHDIOCESE FOR THE MILITARY SERVICES, USA

Telephone: 202-269-9100 Fax: 202-269-9022



Post Office Box 4469 Washington, D.C. 20017-0469

Office of the Archbishop

May 16, 2007

## Dear Member of Congress:

As one concerned with the moral well being of our Armed Services I write in regards to the National Defense Authorization Act FY 2008 (H.R. 1585).

Please oppose an amendment that may be offered by Rep. Michael Michaed to require all military hospitals to dispense so called "emergency contraception drugs." Such drugs, depending upon when a woman or girl takes them, may have the effect of interfering with the implantation of an already conceived human embryo. This fact about these drugs has caused a number of health care providers to raise serious conscientious objections to their provision. Our military health care providers should not be compelled to administer these drugs.

Military hospitals have an outstanding record of saving life, even in the most challenging times and conditions. Their commitment extends to the smallest of human beings. Please allow them to continue abiding by these values. Thank you for your kind consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,

Most Reverend Edwin F. O'Brien Archbishop for the Military Services, USA